## Dear Congregants,

It is my sad duty to inform you that I have decided to resign from the position of Senior Minister of Church of the Chimes. My last Sunday of worship will be Sunday March 4th. Kimberly and I have missed family and now have an opportunity to move back and be closer to them. We will miss every single one of you but we hope that Sunday March 4th might be a time of celebration rather than tears.

I have every confidence that the work and ministry that we have continued together at COTC can be maintained and flourish under the hand of Pastor Peek, until another senior minister is welcomed into the loving family of COTC.

Kim and I wish that we had a few more years of growth and worship together with you. However we are certain that as our journeys for the near future diverge that the same God that has been evident in our mutual journey together; His favor, grace and mercy will remain with each of us as we now part our separate ways.

Remaining In His Light, Rev. Rae